THE CORPORATION OF THE MUNICIPALITY OF TEMAGAMI P.O. BOX 220 TEMAGAMI, ONTARIO POH 2H0

(705) 569-3421 FAX: (705) 569-2834

E-MAIL: visit@temagami.ca WEBSITE: www.temagami.ca



August 15, 2019

Ministry of Transportation

Att: John Pratte
Provincial Highways Management
Northeastern Region
Traffic Section
447McKeown Avenue
North Bay, ON P1B 9S9

Dear Mr. Pratte:

This letter is to advise you that your correspondence dated of July 17, 2019 regarding the proposed speed limit was received by Council at the August 8, 2019 Regular Council meeting.

At the meeting, Council requested that the request to adjust the speed limits be reconsidered. While the reduction of the speed limit to the south of the hamlet is appreciated, Council would like the speed limit reductions to start father south due to entrances with limited sight lines. To the north, Council would like a study on the speed limit entering the hamlet with respect to the school zone at the bottom of a significant hill.

If you have any questions or concerns regarding this matter, please feel to contact the undersigned.

Sincerely,

Suzie Fournier Municipal Clerk

Municipality of Temagami